Moruya

g

CREATE HOPE
in the WORLD

12 September 2023

Invocation. For good food, for good friendship and the privilege to serve we give thanks.

Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do. Is it the TRUTH? Is it FAIR to all concerned?
Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

President’s Musings

As I'm writing this on Friday, Fran and | are currently in
Belmont on Lake Macquarie. Today it has been cold and
wet with strong winds last night.

I've heard reports that the afternoon tea for MOW vol-
unteers was again a well appreciated resounding suc-
cess, so a big thank you for all who volunteered on
Wednesday.

From the agenda of last week's board meeting agenda,
your board members would have had a busy time. A
report on their results will be made soon. Again a big
thank you to VP Allan Veness for running the meeting in
my absence.

Next Tuesday, 12th is the next race day, so all who've
agreed to spend time in the kiosk have a great day, and
of course there is no meeting that night.

Enjoy your Rotary

Derek

With a bit of space left in President Derek’s column, it
is interesting to look at the Bulletin for 8th September,
2010, seven weeks into his first Presidency.

ADG Maureen Manning was the Speaker, perhaps a
warm up for the following week’s official visit by DG
Bill Seelis, who had given notice that he wanted to
talk to the Board before the meeting.

Barry Apps had transferred from Batemans Bay and
we had new members Ross Hankins and Tony Arm-
strong (at that stage working for Council) in the pipe-

line.

Attendance was 76.36% and for the month 70%. Mal-
colm Webber registered a Makeup and we had a vis-
iting Rotarian from Goolwa.

Ron Chesher was in hospital and Heather wrote to
thank Steve and Jan Young and Rohan Gleeson who
has turned up to stabilize roof tiles dislodged in the
Saturday’s gales..

te

A Past President, a Secretary, a Director, a Races

Manager and a supportive partner—a talented crew.
Coming Events—Entries for your Diary

1. On 26th September, Cinders run by Quizmas-

ter Phil Smith. Partners and friends invited.

2. On 3rd October, Regionalisation Pilot
Scheme—a presentation by Steve Picton.

3. The weekend of 20th to 22nd October—
District Conference in Queanbeyan—
Registrations now open

4, On 28th October, hosting of 16 ANU Medical
Students, arranged by Andrew Elek—speak to
him if you are interested.

5. On 21st November Presentation by outstand-
ing Rotarian Walter Boch—invitations to Bate-
mans Bay and Narooma to attend.

6. On December 5th our AGM to select our Board
for Rotary Year 2024-2025. We particularly
need a President to follow President Derek.

7. On December 12th our Christmas Party at the
Golf Club.

President Derek’s Board. Vice President Allan Veness; Immediate Past President Shirl Cornish; Secretary Vere Gray
Treasurer Jeff Proud Director Club Service Steve Young; Meal Numbers John Spencer; Program John Gillett; Bulletin
John Sewell; Membership Peter Smith; Director International Shirl Cornish; Director Vocational Peter Smith; Director Com-
munity Service Chris Manahan & Steve Picton; Director Youth Service Rhonnie South Rotary Foundation Phil Arm-

strong; Catering Projects The Armstrongs, Protection Col Jay.



Races on Tuesday 12 September

(Pubs Day)

Day Manager—Lauren Barnett

12 September
Tuesday

AM Shift 1030 am—2pm

Setting Up. Prices-
drinks sandwiches,

Alan Shephard

John Sewell

Cashier

Phil Armstrong

Order writer

Order filler 1 Vere Gray
Order filler 2 Mike Dent
Cook John Gillett
Prep Peter Smith
Chip Fryer Steve Young
Bain Marie 1 Andrew Elek
Bain Marie 2 Judy Barnett
AFTERNOON SHIFT
2pm to Finish
Cashier Phil Smith
Order writer 1
Order Filler 1 Ward Hack
Order filler2 Vacant
Cook Jeff Proud
Prep Vacant
Chip Fryer Allan Veness
Bain Marie 1 Judy Barnett
Bain Marie 2 Andrew Elek
Kitchen
10.30am to 2 pm Jan Young,
Kim Dent
Vacant
PM 2pm to finish Jan Young
2 pm to finish Vacant

Duty This Week Next Week
12 September 19 September

Badges No Meeting— Sue Proud

Invocation/Toast | Tuesday is a John Sewell

Races Day

Meet and Greet Col Jay

Cashiers Alan Shephard
il Peter Smith

4 Way Test | Phil Smith

Introduce

Thank

Birthdays: Ward Hack, Wendy Smith, Fran Ander-
son, Brenda Gillett

Program

Sept 12 Tuesday |Races—Pubs Day |Lauren Barnett
* %k %

12 September No meeting Tuesday races

19 September TBA

26 September Cinders We host

Sept 29 Friday Races Batemans | The Gleesons
Bay Cup

20-22 October District 9705 Bicentennial Hall
Conference Queanbeyan

Meal Numbers Steve Young will assume you will
be attending Tuesday meetings unless he hears other-
wise. We have to notify the Golf Club how many
meals are required by 10 am on Tuesday. That is the
number of meals ordered and they have to be paid
for. If you will not be attending, please contact Steve
by phone or message at 0438 739 246 before 10am
Tuesday.

To assist the kitchen staff and avoid late service it is
equally important that you contact Steve if you intend
to bring any guests, plus any dietary requirements they
have.

Welfare Report.

Keith went home on Friday. He will need physio for some
weeks




Afternoon tea for Meals on Wheels
Volunteers

The workers and their products. Ready for the
guests.

Jan reports:

A big thank you to everyone who helped
make the afternoon such a success by cook-
ing and working on the day.
Nobody went hungry and the leftovers were
spread far and wide. A platter of cakes went
to the Night Shift staff at Banksia Village, who
always seem to miss out on the daytime
treats. The scones, jam and cream went to
Wallaga Lake community centre, taken there
by Isobel Cutts’ niece, (Jim Turnbull’'s daugh-
ter) Sue. Everything has a connection in this
town!
Thank you once again - a good team effort!
Jan
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Vale
Graham Thomas
An Officer and a

Gentleman
1940 -2023

Race five on Tuesday afternoon is to be named in
honour of Graham—with the above portrait and
tribute shown on the big screen.

And in further recognition, Lorne will be invited
to present the prizes for that race. Thank you
Jockey Club.

Ken Hutt’s Paragliding Film

Narooma Rotary Club have booked the Kinema
for a film night showing Ken’s film of his paraglid-
ing in the Himalayas. Another date for your dia-
ry—Thursday, 30th November.

Art in the Making Auction at the High
School

Year 10 Hospitality Students have a big night next
Friday,15 September from 5.30 pm. In the School
Hall.

They have assembled a collection of art from lo-
cal artists and at 6pm all will be auctioned.

Finger food and drinks are offered and there will
be a prize described as “An amazing piece of Art”



